Sunday, Febuary 16, 1997





Jobie was working on the 4x4 today. One of the rear brakes was in bad shape. Which may be why the engine was overheating. Jobie rigged the 4x4 up so it can be driven until he gets the proper parts. 





I decided to stay in Eureka for the day and go up to Astro at night





Weather ( 8:15 pm EST ) Clear, visibility >15 mi., NE wind 6 knots, temperature - 37 C





19:00 - 19:45 John Drove up to Astro with Tom, Nakura, Wayne, and me as passengers. The 4x4 seems to be working ok for now.


19:45 - 1:30 Roof check. Instrument logs. Temperature log. The spectrograph ran out of space on the hard drive so I backed it up. Wayne convinced me that the Brewer was not working properly and he said he knew how to fix it. He thought that it needed to be resighted on the moon. So somewhat reluctantly I let him try and fix it. He had told me it would be a very quick job. A couple of hours later I was not very impressed. Anyway in the end he thinks he got it sighted better. I wrote down the old sighting numbers in the log.


1:30 - 5:30 Got a couple hours sleep


5:30 - 6:30 Got up and started the spectrograph running again. It had been doing the second copy of the backup while I was sleeping. 


6:30 -7:15 Drove down to Eureka with a full crew again. 





Monday, Febuary 17, 1997 





Weather ( 13:00 ) Clear, visibility >15 mi., N wind 8 knots, temperature - 39 C





11:45 - 12:15 Drove up to Astro. 


12:15 - 15:30 Roof check. Instrument logs. Temperature log. General log. Mailed Albert. Mailed Hans.


15:30 - 16:30 Filed the truck up with a load of effluent. Some leaked out of the hose as I was taking it back to pump room. I guess the valve wasn’t completely closed. Cleaned it up. Yuck !!!


16:30 - 17:00 Drove to Eureka and dumped effluent. 





Tuesday, Febuary 18, 1997





Weather ( 10:00 ) partly cloudy (2/10), visibility >15 mi., N wind 3-5 knots, temperature - 32 C





9:15 - 12:30 Drove to Astro. Roof check. Started Backup of 4-MI. Instrument logs. Temperature log. General log.


12:30 - 16:15 Cleaned kitchen. Worked on Astro manual. E-mailed Albert. Loaded 4x4 with effluent. The efluent tank in the floor is leaking a little bit more than I have seen before. This may be because I am slow turning it off. Also I have had the lid off the main effluent tank when I have been filling the other one, so it may be flowing faster. When I took the lid off yesterday while the effluent was flowing  alot of air rushed into the tank.


16:15 - 17:00 Drove down to Eureka. Dumped effluent. Filled the 4x4 with gas.





Wednesday, Febuary ,1997





Weather ( 10:30 ) cloudy (9/10), visibility >15 mi., N wind 15 knots, temperature - 20 C ( positively balmy )





9:15 - 13:00 Drove to Astro. There was a musk ox right near the road today. I tried to get a film of it but I wasn’t very successful. Roof check. Instrument logs. Temperature log. General log.


13:00 - 15:30 Cleaned men’s washroom. Read three e-mail messages from John Pesce.  He wants me to turn of the spectrograph during the day. Responded to e-mail. Found some pieces of foam that fit into the spectrograph dome windows to block out the daylight.


15:30 - 16:15  Pumped a load of efluent into the 4x4. Restarted the Spectrograph for the night.


16:15 - 17:30 Drove down the hill. I stopped about 1/4 way down the hill to shoot some pictures. I heard a rattling in the front of the 4x4. Since there was no place to stop ( the only way I could stop on the hill was to let it idle in reverse with the parking brake on ). I called Eureka on the radio and decided to continue on down the hill, hoping nothing awful would hapen. It soon did. About halfway down the hill The power brakes went and I could smell some burning. With the brakes on as hard as I could get them I managed to keep my speed down and made it to the bottom of the hill. There wasn’t enough brakes to stop nor was there any place to stop if I had been able to. I got to the bottom of the hill and called Eureka again. Dick and Jobie came out and rescued me. Later that night they went back out and towed the truck in. They gave The scientists a lift out to the lab in the evening and they will come back down in the track truck.





Thursday, Febuary 20, 1997





Weather ( 11:30 ) Clear, visibility >15 mi., N wind 16 knots, temperature - 15 C





9:00 - 11:15 Drove to Astro in the track truck. Stoped a small iceberg to take some pictures.


11:15 - 14:45 Roof check. Instrument logs. Temperature log. General log.


14:45 - 15:30 Worked on Astro Manual.


15:30 - 16:00 Wayne called me and told me that the 4x4 was fixed and that Jobie was driving up to pick me up. Restarted the spectrograph


16:00 - 16:45 Jobie drove me down to Eureka, I unloaded the effluent that was still in the truck. 





Friday, Febuary , 1997





Weather ( 13:00 ) Clear, visibility >15 mi., S wind 14 knots, temperature - 18 C





11:00 - 12:30 Gathered some food at Eureka, filled 4x4 with a load of water. Drove up to Eureka.


12:30 - 16:30  Roof check. Instrument logs. Had some problems (  spectrograph shutter not working, polar camera backup had problems ).Temperature log. Answered e-mail from Dr. Pesce. Cleaned men’s washroom. General log. Restarted spectrograph


16:30 - 17:00 Drove down to Astro





Saturday, Febuary , 1997





Weather ( 16:00 ) Foggy, visibility 1/2 mi., N wind 14 knots, temperature - 30 C





9:30 - 13:30 Filled up drinking water container. Filled 4x4 with a load of tap water. Drove up to Astro alone. Roof check. Emptied 4x4 water tank. The water tank in the pump room is now completely full. Instrument logs. Had same problems as yesterday ( shutter, polar camera ) plus the ASC mirror had frosted over. I put a portable heater on it to try and clear it. Temperature log.


13:30 - 15:30 Hans and Luc arrived down at Eureka. I drove down to pick them up. Loaded up thier stuff and returned. We forgot the line conditioner and had to return to get it.


15:3
